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RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE  

Questions on Notice Paper No 5 
Friday, 11 April 2025 

Question No. 331 
 

MS CLAY: To ask the Minister for City and Government Services—  

 

Ms Tara Cheyne MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 

1. The updated estimated cost of the FOGO facility will be determined through the upcoming 
procurement process. 

2. The total Commonwealth contribution for this facility is $13 million. 
3. The Commonwealth will provide $13 million from the Food Waste for Health Soil fund 

towards the capital costs of construction. 

1. Given the food organics and garden organics (FOGO) procurement is under way and last 
reports were that the procurement would be complete by 2025 and the full delivery was 
planned for completion by 2028, and given that the ACT Infrastructure Plan Update - Climate 
Action, Energy and Environment gave the estimated total cost for a regional FOGO processing 
facility for Canberra as $100 million to $250 million and said the Commonwealth Government 
has committed $13 million through the Food Waste for Healthy Soils Fund, what is the 
update on the total estimated cost for the FOGO facility. 

2. What will be the total Commonwealth contribution for this facility. 
3. Over the life of this project, will we get 50:50 funding from the Commonwealth for the whole 

contract, or for the construction element of the contract; if not, on what basis are we getting 
funding for this facility. 

4. Where is the procurement up to and when is the procurement due to be complete.      



 OFFICIAL 

4. An Advance Tender Notice was released to industry on 26 March 2025, with the first stage of 
procurement, a Request for Expression of Interest (REOI), anticipated to be released mid- 
2025. 

Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 
 
 
 
Tara Cheyne MLA 
Minister for City and Government Services                                         Date:............................ 
  This response required 2hrs to complete, at an approximate cost of $215.00 

 


